
Illinois State Toll Highway Authority 
RRFP 24-01, 24-02, and 24-03  April 24, 2024 

RESEARCH REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS (RRFP) 24-01, 24-02, AND 24-03 

QUESTIONS: The Tollway has received the following questions to RRFP 24-01, 24-02, and 24-03 via the 
research@getipass.com mailbox. The Tollway offers the following responses:  
 
Question 1:    I have a question regarding RRFP 24-02. I believe this RRFP is a duplicate from 

2023. Perhaps the project was not awarded in 2023 but I’m also just curious if 
this is mistake? If it is intended is this an extension from the 2023 project? 

 
Answer: The project was not awarded in 2023 and is being resolicited with some 

modifications as 24-02. 
 
 
Question 2:    Are we eligible to submit a research proposal as a university outside of Illinois? 
 

Answer: Illinois Tollway research projects are not limited to universities within Illinois. Any 
institution would be eligible as long as they meet the definition of a “public 
agency” as defined under requirement #2 of the Special Conditions for Reviewing 
Proposals and Awarding Illinois Tollway Funds. 
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